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ALL SAINTS CHURCH
HORSFORD

A U T U M N  2 0 2 4  N E W S L E T T E R

Thanks to the generosity of the congregation, the internal
lighting in the church has been upgraded to brighter, more
energy-efficient LEDs.  Thank you! 

UPGRADED LIGHTING! 



CHURCH 
ROOF

We had the welcome news from Congregational and General Trust of a
grant of £9,200 towards the costs of the thatch. We’re waiting to hear from
two more grant bodies with a further two applications to be submitted.
With donations received from the community and through the giving at
baptism, wedding and funeral services, we’ve £24,000 still to raise. It’s
meant, sadly, the thatch couldn’t be replaced this year. Natural England
have given the Church Council permission to do the work in April 2025.
We’re hoping and praying the money comes in to ensure this can happen.

THATCH
UPDATE

On four of the hottest days in August, the church roof guttering
was completed. A T Cornfield did an excellent job and
everything went as smoothly as it could. Phase 1 of the roof
repairs is completed and now onto phase 2…the thatch roof! 
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Revd Margaret -
lends a helping hand 

up on the roof!

repairs underway!

before repairs!



OVER £500 RAISED IN
SPONSORED CYCLE RIDE! 
When Revd Margaret heard that the Holt Road Church of England
Primary School site wanted to install a scooter pod for the children to
use and funds were being sought, she contacted Miss Blyth, who does
so much to encourage safe travel and using bikes/scooters, and so a
sponsored ride around some of the streets of Horsford was arranged.
Sunday 22 September was a fine afternoon and it was great fun to be
part of this School effort. The School has kindly said any money left
over from the purchase of the scooter pods will be donated to the
thatch repairs at All Saints Church.   

CHRISTMAS
TREE FESTIVAL
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Following the success last year, it is with great pleasure we’ll be
holding another Christmas Tree Festival in conjunction with
Amber’s Army charity. Make a date in your diary – Wednesday
4th to Saturday 7 December, 10am to 4pm. Look out for how to
decorate a Christmas Tree and come along to enjoy the trees
and refreshments. 



Our Churchwarden
Joan Brooker

We are well into our Autumn Programme of Services at All Saints
Church.  Look out for details of all our special services during Advent
and to celebrate Christmas - coming soon!

CHURCH
SERVICES

It was with shock and huge sadness when we heard the news Joan
had died following a short illness in August. Joan became Church
Warden for Horsford Church in April, bringing diligence, energy and
clarity of mind. She was also one of the All Saints Toddler Group
leaders and always volunteered for our fund raising and community
events – usually her name was first on the list! Her warmth,
encouragement and sense of humour are greatly missed.
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Join our annual Service of
Remembrance at All Saints
Church on 10th November
at 10.50am.  

The Service is open-air in
the churchyard, around the
War Memorial.

At this special service of
Remembrance we support
the work of the Royal British
Legion and Military Ministries
International.

www.horsfordbenefice.org.uk/services/


